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Thanks to my associate Colin Higgins, who assisted with this article.
	WARNING:  The State of California has listed “wood dust” under Proposition 65
Because the State of California has no other pressing business, it has listed “wood dust” under Proposition 65 as a chemical known to cause cancer.  The listing will take effect on December 18, 2010, and anyone in the construction or wood products business (or any other business in which wood dust is generated, used, or sold) needs to know about this.
Proposition 65 Overview
Enacted by ballot initiative in 1986, Proposition 65 (Health & Saf. Code, §25249 et seq.) provides, among other things, that “no person in the course of doing business shall knowingly and intentionally expose any individual to a chemical known to the state to cause cancer or reproductive toxicity without first giving clear and reasonable warning to such individual . . .”  The State maintains a long list of such chemicals, and now “wood dust” has been added to the list.
Proposition 65 is enforceable not only by the government, but also by “any person in the public interest.”  This has spawned a cottage industry of private Prop 65 enforcers, who send their investigators into the marketplace to find potential violations, file lawsuits, and obtain settlements typically involving consent judgments imposing injunctive relief, payment of civil penalties, and of course, payment of the enforcer’s attorneys’ fees.
The only protection against such suits is to provide a Prop 65 warning.  You have probably seen them.  “WARNING:  This area contains chemicals known to the State of California to cause cancer, birth defects and other reproductive harm” – or some variation of that.
How This Affects You
Beginning December 18, anyone in the construction business, lumber business, or any other business that involves generating, transporting, using, or selling wood dust – even selling a product that may contain residual wood dust – is vulnerable to a Proposition 65 citizens’ suit.  Most if not all construction sites probably use other Prop 65 chemicals, and therefore may already be posting Prop 65 warnings.  But anyone potentially affected by this listing needs to consider posting a new warning or modifying whatever existing warning it has been providing.
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